WILLIAM COLE, M. D. 711-712 FARMERS & MERCHANTS BANK BLDG. LONG BEACH, CALIF. July 1, 1930. Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal and Vice-Chancellor McGill University, Montreal, Quebec, Canada. Dear General Currie: May I inquire from you if McGill University offer any scholarships to foreign students, particularly in medicine or science. I have a son who will graduate from High School in a reasonably short time. He will probably take a medical course or a general science course in a university, and I would rather like him to go to McGill. It is going to be difficult for me to send him to any university because my health has been so much impaired by my war service that I have no where near the earning capacity I would have had otherwise. Any information that you can give me along the above lines will be gratefully received. Very sincerely yours, un Cole M. D. WMC:PS N. B. I would appreciate it very much if you would send me an announcement calendar. WMC